
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING (GENERAL) REGULATIONS 2012
APPLICATION FOR DESIGNATION OF SOUTH FERRIBY 

NEIGHBOURHOOD AREA

North Lincolnshire Council has received an application from South Ferriby Parish Council to have their area 
designated as a neighbourhood area. It is their intention to prepare a neighbourhood plan for this area. The 
Parish Council is a ‘relevant body’ which qualifies it to apply for the designation of a neighbourhood area and 
subsequently prepare a neighbourhood plan.

OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT
 
This is your chance to comment on the proposed neighbourhood area boundary. Specifically, the council needs 
to know whether there are any reasons as to why they should or should not designate the neighbourhood 
area. Comments should be submitted by 5.00pm on Tuesday 27th May 2014. Comments received after this 
time and anonymous comments will not be considered.
You can view the neighbourhood area application on-line at www.northlincs.gov.uk/planning-and-
environment/planning-policy/evidence-monitoring-info/neighbourhood-planning/ as well as at the Civic 
Centre in Scunthorpe and at Local Link offices in Barton upon Humber, Brigg, Scunthorpe and Winterton 
during normal opening hours.
You can make comments on-line using North Lincolnshire Council’s on-line consultation portal http://nlincs-
consult.limehouse.co.uk/portal/pp/neighbourhood_planning, by e-mail to spatial.planning@northlincs.gov.
uk or in writing to Spatial Planning, Places Directorate, North Lincolnshire Council, Civic Centre, Ashby Road, 
Scunthorpe, DN16 1AB
For more information please contact Spatial Planning by e-mail or at the address above, or call 01724 297570
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